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Season of mists and mellow fruitfulness, 
Close bosom-friend of the maturing sun; 

Conspiring with him how to load and bless 
With fruit the vines that round the thatch-eves run; 

To bend with apples the moss'd cottage-trees, 
And fill all fruit with ripeness to the core; 

To swell the gourd, and plump the hazel shells 
With a sweet kernel; to set budding more, 
And still more, later flowers for the bees, 

Until they think warm days will never cease, 
For Summer has o'er-brimm'd their clammy cells. 

From “To Autumn” by John Keats (1795—1821) 

 

I studied (or at least read and waffled on about!) the poetry of John Keats for my A’ 
Level English course many moons - and, indeed, many autumns - ago. Of the hundreds 
of memorised quotations from that period of my life, very few remain embedded (or at 
least accessible) in my mind; though for some reason, at the merest hint of an early-
morning September mist, the opening line of “To Autumn” is an exception. Reading the 
whole poem today for the first time in over 30 years, I found it resonated with me much 
more than in my youth. No doubt my focus on exam-success back then somewhat 
undermined my joy in poetry, as well as (ironically) my ability to appreciate the richness 
of our set texts; but I suspect also that living now in Appleton has “sensitised” me more 
fully to the natural beauty which so attracted and inspired the Romantic poets. We are 
very blessed… 
 
By the time this Advertiser goes to press, my family and I will have been resident in 
Appleton for a full 12 months: we moved into the Rectory at the end of September last 
year, and the 6th October marks the first anniversary of my licensing as Priest-in-
Charge. As that date approaches, I want publicly to thank God for all of you and for your 
kindness to us over the past year. I especially want to give thanks, in this Harvest 
season, for encouraging signs of spiritual growth and spiritual “fruitfulness,” evident not 
only in the congregations at St Laurence but also in members of our Christianity 
Explored courses. 
 
Finally, a much more significant anniversary is also on the horizon. On 31st October 
1517, a German monk, named Martin Luther, famously nailed to (or, at least, hung on) 
the door of Wittenberg Castle Church his “Ninety-Five Theses” – a list of provocative 
religious questions and statements which led not only to Luther’s condemnation as a 
heretic but also, in time, to the Reformation of the medieval church and a radical re-
shaping of Europe. To mark the 500th anniversary of Luther’s actions, St Laurence 
Church will be screening the film “Luther: Rebel, Genius, Liberator” at 3.00 pm on 
Sunday 29th October. Containing one or two scenes of a sexual nature and some 
“moderate grisly images” (!), the film comes with a 12 certificate; so anyone aged 12 – 
112 would be very welcome. Tickets will be available on the door for £2, with free entry 
for the over-95s…  
 
With my ongoing gratitude and prayers,  
 
Revd. Ken 
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 Women’s Breakfasts  
 

First Saturday of every other month with 
various speakers! 
4th November 
6th January 

…more dates to follow! 

8:30 am - 10:00 am 
St Laurence Church 
Contact Jennie Revell for more details: 
863611 

Who to call  
 
For Service information, Baptisms, Weddings, 
Funerals & Church Building enquiries, please 
contact: 
Reverend Ken on 655737 or  
kencampbell@stlaurencechurchappleton.org  
  
Remember to visit your Church website at: 
www.stlaurenceappleton.org    

St Laurence Church 
Pastoral Support 

We are here to listen and to offer 
compassionate support. 
 
Please get in touch with: 
Lesley on 03330 147018 or 
Lucinda on 01865 864779 
 
if you need someone to talk to 
if you would like someone to visit you at home 
if you are unwell or recovering from illness 
if you have recently lost someone dear to you 
or if you are just finding life challenging at the 
moment 
 
Equally, if any of the above applies to a friend 
or neighbour, please ask their permission and 
contact us on their behalf. 

“Tea and Chat” 
Every Monday in St. Laurence Church   

2.30 - 4 pm. 
Need a lift?    

Ring: Margaret 862958 
Pam 863207      
Rosemary 864808 
 

Important Dates 
 
Harvest "Cake and Make" Craft Afternoon: 
Sunday 1st October 2:30 pm - 4:30 pm at 
Appleton School. 
 
Big Screen: “Martin Luther: Rebel. Genius. 
Liberator." [cert. 12] Sunday 29th October, 
3:00 pm – 5:00 pm at St Laurence Church. 
Entry £2.  
 
Christmas Bazaar: Saturday 25th 
November 12:00 pm – 3:00 pm  at the 
Village Hall. 
 
"Appleton's Handmade Christmas": Friday 
1st December 7:30 pm – 10:30 pm at the 
Village Hall. More details re tickets etc. to 
follow. 
 
Barratts' Charity Concert: Friday 15th 
December 7:30 pm at St Laurence 
Church. Proceeds to Oxford Community 
Foundation. 

 

All Age Services 
 
Harvest Service: Sunday 1st October 
10:00 am – This service will include a 
presentation on the latest volunteers' trip 
to Embo with Medic Assist International. 
 
Sunday 5th November 10:00 am - FIRE! 
 
Remembrance Service: Sunday 12th 
November 10:00 am. 
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Appleton 
Society of 

Change Ringers 
 

Recruits: Appleton ringers are 
looking for new recruits to help ring our church 
bells. The bells have sounded over the village 
since 1818, when the first 6 bells were given by 
Robert Southby and we no longer have enough 
ringers to ring all 10 bells. Most people have 
the ability to become a good ringer. Great 
physical strength is not required and people of 
all ages from 10 upwards are welcome. 
Perhaps you used to ring and would consider 
taking it up again? If you think you might be a 
little rusty, don't worry! You'll be surprised at 
just how quickly and easily you can pick up 
ringing again. If you would like to find out about 
learning to ring then come and see us in the 
tower between 7.45 pm and 9.00 pm on a 
Friday evening or contact us by email at 
appleton.bells@gmail.com or phone Michele 
Winter on 01865 864289. 
We ring at 9.30 am for the 10.00 am service on 
the 1st, 2nd, 3rd, and 4th Sundays of the 
month and from 5.30 pm for the 6.00 pm 
Evensong service on the 1st and 3rd Sundays. 
Practice night is Friday from 7.30 pm until 9.00 
pm and visitors are always welcome then and 
on Sundays. We try to keep the Church 
calendar updated at http://
www.stlaurenceappleton.org so that you can 
check, if in the unlikely event, practice night 
has been cancelled at short notice. 
Future Attempted Peals  
Remembrance Peal:11th November starting at 
11.02 (the end of the 2 minutes silence) and 
will be half-muffled in memory of the fallen. The 
method will Grandsire Caters and it will be 
called by Simon Bond. 
Where peals are on Saturday mornings there 
will be no practice at Appleton on the preceding 
Friday evening.   

Community Café  

 
First Thursday of every month! 

5th October 

2nd November 

7th December 

At St Laurence Church,  

Appleton  

10:30am – 11:30am 

Pop in -  

All Very Welcome! 

Polite Notice 
 

It’s very important that clear emergency access 
is always maintained to St Laurence Church.  
Such access – not least for emergency 
vehicles – is blocked when cars are parked 
close to either side of the gates mid-way down 
Church Lane.    
 
The consequences of this if an emergency 
arose would be very serious and potentially life-
threatening, besides totally invalidating Church 
insurances.   
 
Thank you for sensible and considerate 
parking.   



5 

 

Evergreen Club 

Our  Birthday Party is on Friday October 13th 

at 1.30pm in Southlawn, Netherton Road (by 

kind invitation of Mr and Mrs Dick). 

We will be entertained by the “Pearlies” so 

come along, bring new members and enjoy the 

afternoon with delicious tea and raffles. 

Subs collected at this meeting. 

Trish Wagstaff 

GARDENING 

CLUB 

 

 

The Appleton Village Show took place on 3rd 
September, and the Gardening Club 
organisers were delighted to have 25% more 
entrants and 15% more entries than in 2016. 
Every section was up on last year, with a 
strong showing in Arts & Handicrafts and in 
Flower Arranging. The potato bucket 
challenge had over 20 competitors – surely a 
Show record, with the honours going to Zac 
and Astrid Blomerus with nearly 4 kg of 
potatoes in their bucket, all grown from a 
single tuber! The President's Cup (for the best 
Show all-rounder) was won by Yvonne 
Longstaff.  As if it were not enough that Derek 
Chapple carried off the Annie Enoch trophy 
for the best Victoria Sandwich cake for the 4th 
(!) time, he also collected the newly-
introduced Peter Edgington Memorial Cup (for 
the most points in the horticultural classes). 
The awards were made by Oxfordshire's High 
Sheriff, Jane Cranston, who then concluded a 
most successful Show by auctioning off the 
surplus produce. Many thanks to all who 
helped, competed and attended. Without you 

we would not have a Show. 

 

The Gardening Club’s winter lecture series 
will re-start on Wednesday 11th October at 
7.30 pm in Appleton School Hall, when 
Michael Brown will talk on the subject of 
‘Death in the Garden’, in other words 
poisonous plants.  Those members who have 
yet to re-join for the current year can do so at 
the meeting (membership is still a bargain at 
£5/year).  We also welcome visitors to the 
lectures for a £2 charge although, with the 
annual subscription so low, why not just join 

for the year?!  We’ve got some intriguing topics 
lined up for the year ahead. 

Hon. Secretary 

Diana Gordon 

01865 864536 
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Appleton willow 

made into “The 

Appleton Bat” 

When the Gow farming family approached 

Appleton Cricket Club vice president and long

-term club supporter, Graham Rose, in 2015 

with the idea that one of their felled willow 

trees might be made into a bat for the club, 

he was very enthusiastic. 

Now the bat has been formed from the willow 

and was presented to Appleton Cricket Club 

captain, Elliott Bennett, by the Gow family via 

the club President, Andrew Hammond at the 

annual President’s match in September. 

Club chairman Roger Gilkes commented: 

“We are thrilled to have this bat and thought 

long and hard what to do with it. On the one 

hand should we have a presentation cabinet 

and put the bat in the pavilion, the bat never 

having been used? Or, on the other, should it 

be presented to the best batter of the year? 

The compromise has been that we will invite 

the club captain to use the bat for a short time 

during the President's match each year and 

then put it in a cabinet." 

The club has asked Appleton wood 

craftsman, Nick Hester, to make the cabinet 

using Appleton oak. 

Cathie Little (nee Gow) said: “It struck me 

that when we were having some willow trees 

felled about two years ago, why not make a 

bat? I am delighted that the Appleton Cricket 

Club will treasure a very locally made bat!” 

Roger Gilkes  
ACC 

 

Art Group 

We will start our new session on Monday 9 th 
October at 2 p.m. in the Village Hall for 8 
weeks. 
 
The group is small and new 
members are always 
welcome.    
 
If you would like any 
information please contact 
Iris White on 01865 862075 
or Barbara Kimsey on 01865 
863262 

Oxfordshire County 

Council’s DIY 1,2,3 for 

free scheme is 

changing 

The current scheme which has been running 

at their Household Waste Recycling Centres 

for 15 years allowed residents to deposit up to 

three DIY waste items for free before being 

charged a small fee of £1 for each additional 

item.  

From the 1st October 2017 this changes to a 

small fixed fee per item of £1.50 for most non-

household or DIY items. 

Residents can still deposit household waste 

for free at their local Household Waste 

Recycling Centre. 

More information about the changes can be 

found online at www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/

chargeablewaste 

http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/chargeablewaste
http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/chargeablewaste
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Appleton website is now 
www.Appleton-eaton.org 

appletonandeaton@gmail.com  

APPLETON W.I. 
 
The October meeting will be held on 
Thursday, 19th October at 7.30pm in the 
village hall. Our speaker will be Graham Kirby 
whose talk is entitled Miniature Hats. 
There will be a stall and contributions will be 
very welcome.  
 
The next committee meeting will be on Friday, 
6th October at Mulberry House, Stanville 
Road, Cumnor. 
 
Visitors are always welcome at any of our 
meetings. 
 
We have booked a 5 day holiday in Llandudno 
on April, 21st, 2018. Anyone wishing to join us 
would be very welcome. If you are interested, 
please phone Ann Biles on 01865 863658. 
The next pub lunch will be at the Fox at 
Denchworth on 12th September.  Please meet 
there at 12.00 for 12.30. 
 
May I also remind you about the coach trip to 
Stratford upon Avon on Tuesday, 3rd October. 
. 
 

Elaine Flint 
01865 861838 

The Affordable 

Warmth Network  

The Affordable Warmth Network (AWN) is a 
longstanding service working to reduce and 
prevent the number of people in fuel poverty, 
and so improve health & well-being. If you 
have an energy related query or  want advice 
on lowering your energy bills while keeping 
warm, contact us today  by phone or email. 
free helpline  0800 107 0044   
or email us at AWN@nef.org.uk. 

http://affordablewarmthnetwork.org.uk/ 

OX13+    

 Appleton Youth Club   

OX13 is Appleton’s youth club for young 

people in year 8 and above.  

We meet twice a month during term time, 
generally in the village hall, but outdoors in 
the summer months for tennis, pizza making, 

rounders and BBQs. 

All sorts of activities are on offer – table 
tennis and pool, karaoke and film nights, plus 
themed evenings which have included quiz 
nights, beatboxing, special effects make-up, 
and multi-sports. All this for just £1.50 per 

session. 

The youth club is entirely volunteer run, but 
everyone has been DBS (CRB) checked and 
there’s always a first-aider on call We are 
affiliated to Oxfordshire Youth, an umbrella 
charitable body that supports volunteer run 
youth clubs with advice and activities. If 
you’re interested, please e-mail Alison 

(alisonjeffreys@appletonmanor.co.uk),  

mailto:alisonjeffreys@appletonmanor.co.uk
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NEWS FROM 
Email: appletonshop@gmail.com  
Web: www.appletonshop.co.uk 
Tel:  01865 863191 

Opening hours: 
Shop 
Monday–Friday: 7am–7pm 
Saturday: 7am–4pm Summer Openning 
Sunday: 8.30am–12noon 
Post Office   
Monday & Thursday 
 9am–1pm 
 

 2015/16 2016/17 2017/18 
May 21,435 19,951 20,267 
June 23,407 21,748 22,795 
July 24,487 23,878 23,809 
Aug 21,479 22,150 20,750 
Sept 20,524 20,491 
Oct 20,635 20,511 
Nov 19,981 19,404 
Dec 18,393 19,831 
Jan 17,434 17,788 
Feb 17,916 17,233 
Mar 19,430 19,656 
April 18,271  14,742 

MONTHLY TURNOVER 

 

Have you tried our new Range 
of Wine and Beers?  

 Red and white wine starting from £6.99 
per bottle  

 Bubbly for those special occasions 

 Local wine from the Bothy Vineyard at 
 Frilford 

 Craft beer from Abingdon Bridge and 
White Horse breweries 

 
And At the end of the Month- 
Look out for Pumpkins and 
Ghoulish Sweets in time for 
Halloween!  
 
Thinking of Getting Involved? 
Why not come along and spend a couple of 
hours with one of the shop volunteers to see 
where you could help? 
We currently need more help with the following: 

 During holiday periods- people to join 
the bank of volunteers willing to help 
out when a regular volunteer is away. 

 Production of the newspaper lists for 
the paperboys and girls - 

 Once a week or fortnightly, in the shop 
office to assist with the computer work 
to produce the lists.  

If you would like to know more 
about volunteering, please 
contact the shop (863191) or 
email: 
appletonshop@gmail.com    
 

Autumn is nearly here… 
 
Time for some Chocolate Treats! 
We have just taken delivery of lots of new 
truffles in the Monty Bojangles range, with 
exciting flavours and wonderful names… 
 

 Choccy Scoffy 

 Flutter Scotch 

 Pistachio Marooned 

 Cookie Moon. 
 
All  priced at a competitive £3.85 per box 
 
Perfect as a gift or to enjoy at home. 
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Appleton Village Hall 
Suitable for meetings, parties, dances 

and wedding receptions. Enquiries 
07707 993454 or email  

aspells@connectfree.co.uk 

Comet Minibus 
Service  

Just a reminder that there is a Comet minibus 
that runs from the village on Mondays and 
Wednesdays, available to anyone who wants 
to use it. 
 
The Monday minibus goes from Appleton to 
Abingdon leaving the village at 10.10 and the 
return journey departs from Abingdon at 1pm 
(prompt).  Always confirm the pick-up point 
with the driver. 
 
The Wednesday service runs from Appleton to 
Oxford leaving Appleton at 10.10 and returning 
at 1pm (prompt). Again, always confirm the 
pick-up point with the driver 
 
Donations 
We ask that all users make a contribution 
towards the service by donating £2.50 per 
return journey.  There is a money box by the 
Post Office Counter in the village shop.   
 

Thank you for your support 
 

Landscapes of the 
Norman Conquest 

Appleton archaeologist and historian Trevor 
Rowley has been attached to Oxford 
University's Department for Continuing 
Education for almost half a century. This 
autumn he is giving his final lecture series at 
the university. The lectures, which are on 
Landscapes of the Norman Conquest, will be 
held at Rewley House, Wellington Square, 
Oxford for six Wednesday mornings from 
October 18th. The lectures are open to 
everyone;further details can be obtained from 
email:ppdayweek@conted.ox.ac.uk or 

Tel.01865 270380 

                                                                                                                                       
Combine a Shopping Trip and  
meet your friends for a hot 
drink and cake at our new 
coffee shop. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Choose from freshly brewed coffee, teas or hot 
chocolate. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Take a look at the Community Shop home page 
on the village website at:  

Shop Website    
www.Appleton-eaton.org 
And Follow us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/appletoncommunityshop 
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Wheelchair is now available to 
borrow. Apply Jennie Revell 

863611 
jennie.revell@gmail.com 

Appleton with 

Eaton Tennis 

Club 
 

10 September Tournament 
Finals Day - Results 
Family Doubles: Paul Casey / Aiden Casey 
Mixed Doubles: Sheila Riley / Christophe 
Muller  
Ladies's Doubles: Jane Bowen Morris / Alison 
Jackson 
Men's Doubles: Paul Magoris / John Page 
Ladies's Singles: Rochelle Eastgate 
Men's Singles: Owen Holloway  
 
Thank you to everyone who came along, 
umpired, BBQed and especially to Alison for all 
the organisation 
Congratulations to EVERYONE who took part 
in the 2017 tournament. 
 
Mixed Tournament 
We will be holding a Floodlight Mixed 
Tournament on Wednesday 11 October - open 
to all. If you would like to join in please email 
appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com to 
book your place - either with or without a 
partner. 
 
If you would like to join the club, see our page 
on the village website and download the 
membership forms. We have lots of 
opportunities for social and match play - adults 
and juniors - we are a friendly bunch so pop 
along to any club session and join us! 
 
Club Sessions 
From Sunday 1 October there will be a Family 
Club Morning with Craig for juniors up to Year 
7 (Red Ball) and their families - adults 
encouraged to join in! The cost is £2.50 per 
child or £5 for a family (up to 4 members), just 
turn up on the day and play! 
 

Our regular club sessions are open to all 
members (plus potential new members or 
guests) except where indicated: 
 
Tuesday Club Session 1.30 - 3.30pm 
Tuesday Men's Team Practice 7 - 9pm 
Wednesday CardioSession 9.30 - 10.30 am 
 £6 members, £7 non-members - open to all 
Wednesday Club Session 6 - 9pm 
Thursday from 1.30 - 3.30pm 
Friday 9.15 - 11am (Ladies Only) 
Saturday 9.30am - 12 noon - note new start 
time 
Sunday 10 - 11am (Family Club Morning)  
 
Members are reminded that play MUST NOT 
continue beyond 9.30pm at any time of the 
year and people leaving the court should be 
quiet and not disturb our neighbours. 
 
appletonwitheatontennisclub@gmail.com 
www.facebook.com/
AppletonwithEatonTennisClub/ 
 

Meriel Lewis 
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Appleton with Eaton Parish Council 
 
Parking on the footpath along Netherton Road 
There has been an increase of cars parking on the footpath along Netherton Road. Please do 
not park your car on the footpath along Netherton Road. Not only is this to protect the footpath 
that the community spent over 40 years campaigning for but also parking on the pavement can 
obstruct and seriously inconvenience pedestrians, people in wheelchairs or with visual impair-
ments and people with prams or pushchairs.  
Please always be mindful when parking your car on the road and ensure that cars overtaking 
your parked vehicle can do so safely. There was a head on collision in Appleton on the 11th 
September due to a pickup truck overtaking an inconsiderately parked vehicle. 
Changes to Daytime Support 
Oxfordshire County Council (OCC) is introducing a new daytime service. From 1st October 2017 
OCC’s Health and Wellbeing and Learning Disability Daytime Support Services will be replaced 
by a new Community Support Service. This will be delivered from the following centres: Abing-
don, Banbury, Bicester, Didcot, Oxford, Wallingford, Wantage and Witney. Everyone with eligi-
ble care needs for daytime support is guaranteed to receive a service and can choose to re-
ceive this from OCC. For further information go to www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/news/2017/mar/
changes-daytime-support 

Susan Blomerus, parish clerk 
01865 596272 / parishclerk.appletonwitheaton@gmail.com 

 

We are a custom events company specialis-

ing in extraordinary lighting effects and great 

sound. We aim to make weddings, parties, 

events and functions the best they can be. 

To get in touch to devise a solution either 

from our package system or something tai-

lored specifically for your needs visit: 

www.subphase.co.uk   

or Telephone: 07563 508 928                       

Email us at enquiries@subphase.co.uk for a 
free quote. 

http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/news/2017/mar/changes-daytime-support
http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/news/2017/mar/changes-daytime-support
http://www.subphase.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@subphase.co.uk
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Solo Ladies  
 
Everyone who is alone is very welcome to join 
us at our monthly pub lunch.  The October 
luncheon will be at The Flowing Well at 
Sunningwell at 12:30 on Thursday 12 
October.  The dates for the next three months 
are: 
Thursday 12 October - The Flowing Well at 
Sunningwell 
Friday 13 November - The Plough at Appleton 
Tuesday 12 December 
 
We look forward to seeing you on 12 October 
at The Flowing Well 
 
Carol (863759, carolbateman59@gmail.com - 
(new email address) 
Barbara (863262, 
barbara.kimsey@outlook.com) 

Message from the 

Lock Access Group 

The community will be aware that the Lock 

Access Group (LAG) have been meeting reg-

ularly, since November 2016, with the aim of 

progressing negotiations over access to the 

river via Lock Lane. It has always been our 

remit to negotiate a way forward that works 

both for A H Cornish and the Appleton with 

Eaton Parish, and respects the private nature 

of the road way. 

Consultation with the community indicated 

that many people felt that the permit system 

was not workable in its present format. There 

was a general sense of the system being un-

fair in requiring members of the Appleton com-

munity to hold a permit, whilst those who 

come from across the river are not aware of 

the permit system until they reach the top of 

Lock Lane. The cost of the permit system was 

also deemed prohibitive for many members of 

our community.   

Despite strenuous efforts, the LAG has been 

unable to negotiate a resolution that is ac-

ceptable to A H Cornish and also meets the 

needs of the community. Regrettably, we feel 

that we have no choice but to disband. We 

informed the Parish Council of this decision at 

their September meeting, and a copy of our 

statement is available on the village website 

and the noticeboard outside of the shop. 

Ros Uren and Claire Salmon  

(Joint Chairs of the LAG) 

St Laurence Church 

Christmas Bazaar  

A reminder that St Laurence Church 

Christmas Bazaar will be on 25th November 

in the Village Hall. 

Look out next month for details. 

 

Would anyone who would like to help on the 

day, for one hour or lots, or have donations for 

any stall such as raffle, silent auction, toys, 

bric a brac or produce etc please contact 

Mary Blake 862040 
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Bazaar and Table Top 
Sale 

Southmoor Village Hall 
10.30 – 12.00 

Saturday 7th October 
for Tubney Church 

Free Entry   
Accessories, Bric-a-brac, Books, Cakes,  

Coffee, Gifts, Raffle etc. 
Table Tops available at  

£8.00 each or £15.00 for 2. 
Please contact Rosemary Kitto on 01865 

390466 or rosemarykitto@gmail.com  
for more details. 

PELLMANS 
Your Local Solicitors 

• Business and Employment 
Law 
  Contracts, Legal Compliance & 
Disputes 
• Property 
  Buying & Selling Homes, 
Commercial & Agricultural 
• Wills, Probate and Trusts 
  Tax Planning & Lasting Powers 
of Attorney 

01865 884400 
www.pellmans.co.uk 

 
1 Abbey Street, Eynsham, Witney, Oxford 

OX29 4TB 
Home visits and evening appointments 

available 

History Group 

Do you have a 

well in your 

property? 

Do you know 

the site of a 

now-covered 

well? 

We are hoping to make a map of all the wells in 
the village as  part of an ongoing research 
programme which will include a public talk in 
November (date t.b.c.) on our own Badswell 
and other local wells. 
 
If you can help, contact   
Roger Gilkes   rhgilkes@gmail.com 
or John Page   01865 864808 

 APPLETON 250 

CLUB 

The results of the August prize draw are:- 

Colin Buddin  169 £25 

Bruce Gow   49 £25 

Mr & Mrs Barrett 210 £10 

Charlotte Buller 126 £10 

D.White  228 £10 

Barbara Payne  123 £10 

L.Hackett  200 £10 

 

We have welcomed several new members 
this year, but still have a couple of numbers 

looking for lucky new owners! 

Sue Johnson 

Tel: 0330 113 7868 

mailto:rosemarykitto@gmail.com
http://www.pellmans.co.uk/
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ADVERTISEMENTS See p.11 for costs and deadlines 

 
DAVIDSON-DECORATING 
Interior, exterior and wallpapering. 
References available.  
Siobhan 07765780672 
davidsondecorating@gmail.com 
 

PATIO CLEANING  
Slabs and concrete, private and commercial. For 
free estimate phone K & J Jolly on 01865 390740. 
 

GOLDILOX CAKES 
Beautiful and delicious homemade cakes for 
any occasion 
Contact Marie for information on 
07545211465 or 
goldilox1977@hotmail.co.uk 
 
APT HARD LANDSCAPING  
Paving: Fencing :Stone walling: 
Brickwork :Turfing:General garden 
maintenance  
Andy:07887778784 
email:andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 
 
MATHS TUITION 
Mike Hudson, 77 Netherton Road, Appleton 
Phone 863340. 

 

JAMES MANSFIELD HANDYMAN 

Odd jobs and repairs. Gardening, landscaping, 
tiling, fencing, carpentry, gutters, plumbing and 
electrics. No job too small. 07951 733457 
 

APPLETON PIG/LAMB ROASTS 
Private machine hire or full catering service. 
Please call 07951 733457 

 
 
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING  
unbeatable results & your 
carpets dry in approx. 1 hour !   Call Grimebusters 
01865 726983 
 

FARMOOR OSTEOPATH  
Do you suffer from lower back pain, sciatica, 
rheumatism, arthritis, sports injury or muscle 
tension? If so, consult your local osteopath - Sarah 
Ingram (nee Darlington) D.O., G.O.s C. registered 
with the General Osteopathic Council (Osteopath's 
Act 1993), Tel. 01865 864053. 
 

G.R. HOLLOWAY  
Kitchen, bedroom, bathroom installations &    
general carpentry. Supply & install or install only. 
All aspects carried out by Qualified & Registered 
trades. Over 1,000 happy customers. 07802 
754214 / 01865 865836. 
 

GARDENING  
All types of garden work undertaken. Garden 
clearance and maintenance, hedge cutting, tree 
surgery and fencing. Phone K. J. & J.E. Jolly on 
01865 390740. 
 

LLOYD'S TREE SERVICES  
A friendly, professional service. Please feel free to 
contact me for advice or a no obligation quote. 
Email lloyd@lloydstreeservices.com or through 
www.lloydstreeservices.com or 07714  255209 
 

Freelance Hairdresser 
20 years experience. Contact Stella on 01865 
864687. mobile 07977 099975 
 
Tamsyn Lay MSc (Hons) MChiro MMCA 
MCTIMONEY CHIROPRACTOR - FYFIELD 
In pain or do you just require a general back 
check?  Chiropractic can help with back pain and 
sciatica, neck, shoulder and hip pain, headaches, 
migraines, sports injuries and rehabilitation and 
general well-being.   07810 557639/
tlay@espina.co.uk 
 

Thank you for donations towards 

the production of the Advertiser 

from the Chapel 
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Advertiser 
Deadline for February issue: 

12.30, 19th January 
(19th of the month is the 

usual deadline) 
 

Notices for village organisa-
tions 

All printed copy to the shop or by email 
to 
editor.advertiser@gmail.com before 
the deadline. Please email if you can!  
No formal payment is required but we 
ask for a donation towards the running 
costs of the Advertiser: between £5-50 
depending on the length and frequency 
of entries. Please try to restrict your 
item to half a page maximum. Liaise 
with David Staunton agree an appro-
priate donation.  

Advertisements 
To book advertising space: 
email  Wanda Todd: ac-
counts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
2012 Advertising charges per issue 
Listing: 

30p per word of 3 letters or more 
and a minimum of £3.00 per ad-
vert. 
Each telephone and email address 
is to count as a word 

Display adverts: 
£25 for a quarter page 

Please indicate whether you want (1) a 
display advert or (2) a listing. If you 
want a listing the charge is made per 
word so please either supply the text 
or say how many words. Note that 
payment is required in advance, and 
for long-term adverts we would like 3 
months in advance. 
Cheques payable to Appleton PCC 
and sent to: 
Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell Lane, Ap-
pleton OX13 5JN 

Advertiser 
Deadline for  November issue: 

12.30, 19th  October (19th of the month 
is the usual deadline) 

 

Notices for village           
organisations 

All printed copy to the shop or by email to 
editor.advertiser@gmail.com before the 
deadline. Please email if you can!  
 
No formal payment is required but we ask for 
a donation towards the running costs of the 
Advertiser: between £5-50 depending on the 
length and frequency of entries. Please try to 
restrict your item to half a page maximum. 
Liaise with David Staunton to agree an   
appropriate donation.  

Advertisements 

To book advertising space: 
email  Wanda Todd: 
accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
2012 Advertising charges per issue 

Listing: 

30p per word of 3 letters or more and a  
minimum of £3.00 per advert. 
Each telephone and email address is to 
count as a word 

Display adverts: 

£25 for a quarter page 
 

Please indicate whether you want (1) a   
display advert or (2) a listing. If you want a 
listing the charge is made per word so please 
either supply the text or say how many 
words. Note that payment is required in  
advance, and for long-term adverts we would 
like 3 months in advance. 
Cheques payable to Appleton PCC 
and sent to: 
Wanda Todd, 12 Badswell Lane, Appleton 
OX13 5JN 

EDITOR: David Staunton 
Homeleigh House, Netherton Road, Appleton,  
Tel 862505 
Email:  editor.advertiser@gmail.com 
DISTRIBUTION COORDINATOR: Sophie Willis 
12 Netherton Rd., Appleton 
Email:  willissophie@googlemail.com 
ACCOUNTS: Wanda Todd 
12 Badswell Lane, Appleton 
Email:  accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk 
NOTE: This newsletter is also available on the  Parish 
website. If you do not wish your item to be   displayed 
online, please inform the Editor. All items are included 
in good faith, and the Appleton with Eaton Advertiser 
cannot take responsibility for any content. 

Appleton Volunteer 
Transport Scheme 
(AVTS) 

provides transport for residents  of 
Appleton, Eaton, Fyfield and Tubney, 
unable to drive 
themselves, to medical appointments in 
Oxford, Botley, Abingdon, Witney. 
Call :  0750 3447884   
Mondays  12 noon-1pm  and  
Wednesdays  6pm – 7pm 
 

Crockery and Cutlery 

There is a large amount of crockery and 
cutlery kept in the Barn at South Lawn, 
Netherton Road. It was given to the village by 
the late Mrs Molly Rose and Mrs Rosemary 
Dick. If you wish to use it at any time please 
ring 862434 and make a small donation to 
Appleton Church.  
Please give two weeks notice if you wish to 
borrow any items. It will then be ready for 
collection from the Barn on Tuesday and/or 
Friday mornings up to 11a.m. 
 

C. Harris 

mailto:accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:accounts.advertiser@hotmail.co.uk


16 

 

Church Services  
October 2017 

 
ST LAURENCE, APPLETON 
 
 
Sunday 1

st
 8 am Communion Service (BCP) 

 10 am All Age Harvest Service 
 6 pm Evensong 
   
Sunday 8th  10 am Communion Service (CW) 
  
      
Sunday 15

th
 10 am Communion Service (CW) 

  6 pm Evensong 
 
Saturday 21

st
 2 pm Wedding 

   
Sunday 22

nd
 10 am Communion Service (CW) 

 
Sunday 29

th
 10 am Communion Service (CW) 

  6 pm Evensong 
 
 
 
Morning Prayer on Thursday mornings at 9.15 am.  
 
        
Who to call: 

For service information, Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals, Church Building 
enquiries please contact Reverend Ken at Appleton Rectory on 655737 or  
kencampbell@stlaurencechurchappleton.org 
 
Church Website: www.stlaurenceappleton.org 

(BCP) Book of Common Prayer   (CW) Common Worship  


